
FOSV Meeting held on Monday 25th November  
at 6:30pm @ South View school 

 

 

Dear Members, 

Present: 
Tom Mayes, Claire Bowd, Charlotte Francis, Rachel Carrington, Collette Dobbs,  

Carolyn Simmons, Tracy Darke, Anita Lucas, Amers Nizzer, Ella Harrison,  

Gavin Miller  

Absent: 

Natasha Hinchcliff, Lucy Cousins, Natalie Mills, Vicky Colley, Anne Treadwell,  

Chloe Lamb, Kate Nizzer, Kristina White, Maddy Maguire, Michael Carrington,  

Naomi Hurst, Nikki Stenning, Rebecca Keats, Teresa Phillips, Andrea Kettles,  

Gina Padmore, Georgina Osbourne, Sally Speechly, Zoe Stanojevic, 

Helen Cox  

Upcoming FOSV Meetings: 
Tuesday 14th January 6:30pm 

Monday 9th March 6:30pm 

Monday 11th May 7:00pm 

Tuesday 16th June 7:00Pm (New intake eve 5-6pm) 

Chair - Tom Mayres  

Deputy Chair - Amers Nizzer 

Treasurer - Carolyn Simmons 

Joint secretary - Claire Bowd, Charlotte Francis 

F R I E N D S  O F  S O U T H  V I E W  
C O M M I T T E E   



School Disco 

• We reflected on the school disco and we were all very pleased with how 
successfully it ran. 

• Rachel mentioned that more glow sticks will be needed for the next 
disco, as she ran out very quickly ! They seemed to be very popular with 
the children. 

• Despite ticket sales being down on last year, we made £1,056 from the 
disco which is great! 

School Lottery  

• We discussed the school lottery, and decided that this is something we really 
need to push moving forward in the New Year. 

• We suggested that promotion of the winners is something we could look at? 
we thought this may get more people involved?  

• In the next meeting we will discuss ways we can advertise the school lottery 
possibly via a newsletter. We think it is important for parents to see the 
names of previous winners.  

• Caroline mentioned that We have £426.00 from the school lottery, and is 
paid every two months. 

 

Circus  

Rachel Kindly came back to us with some possible dates for the next 
circus to be held in 2022 the dates are as follows: 

Friday 17th June 2022 

Friday 24th June 2022 

Friday 1st July 2022 

We mentioned that we needed to find out what date the Crowland 
show will be in 2022, as we do not want these events to clash on the same 
weekend. 



Christmas Fayre 

• All flyers regarding the Christmas fayre to be sent out this week on 
parentmail. Reminders will be sent out on the following topics bake or buy 
cakes, and donations of bottles for the tombola. 

• If anyone has any decorations or battery operated lights that can be used for 
the grotto please bring these in (Make sure you put your name on them) 

• Also if you are helping on a stall at the Christmas fayre please remember to 
decorate your stall with anything you may have that’s christmassy – Amers 
will buy some disposable xmas table cloths for the tables 

• All the selection boxes have been wrapped ready for the grotto  

• Shopping list for Christmas fayre = Sugar, Milk, Tea, Coffee, Squash, 
Polystyrene cups, mini marshmallows, Squirty cream, Hot chocolate, Plastic 
spoons – Tom is picking this up  

• Sally to be contacted about sweets  

• Mrs Hill to check when the stage will be free for Thursday so we can start the 
grotto early.  

• Tom to sort raffle numbers  

• Any helpers welcome to set up the Christmas fayre on Thursday 28th from 
1:30 P.m. 

 

Christmas Production - “It’s a Baby”  

Tuesday 10th December @ 2:00 p.m. 

Wednesday 11th December @ 9:30 a.m. (First 
performance)  

Wednesday 11th December @ 5:30 p.m. (Second performance) 

• Charlotte has Kindly sent out a poll this morning, asking for volunteers to 
help sell raffle tickets at the beginning of each performance. 

• All you need to do is walk up and down queue offering raffle tickets, the draw 
will take place at the end of each performance. 

• If you are able to help please head over to our Facebook page and fill in the 
poll asap, any help is greatly appreciated. 



 

** Don’t forget ** 

Crowland light switch on 

Saturday 30th November  

FOSV have a chocolate tombola stall 

 
Fundraising 
New future fundraising project discussed; ideas involved 

• Possible music equipment for outside, 

• Possibility of iPads for each year group, 

• Outside seating area/benches 

Tom has put the idea to Mrs. Tomlins and we agreed that at the next meeting 
we need to put a deadline in place to determine what the next fundraising 
project will be.  

 

Important dates  

• Christmas Fayre Friday 29th November 2019 

• Crowland light switch on Saturday 30th November 2019  

• School Disco Friday 27th March 2020  

• Mother’s Day Stall Friday 20th March 2020 

• Father’s Day stall Friday 19th June 2020 

• Year Six Leaver’s trip Friday 17th July 2020  

• Year Six presentation evening of  Monday 20th July 2020 


